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Indian Creek-Westridge Community Services District Board Meeting 

February 9, 2021 

393 S. Tumbleweed, Bishop, CA 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Board Chairperson Luis Elias. Present were 

Directors Jeffrey Anderson, Dave Mappus, Ted Williams; District Manager Terry Tye; District 

Operator Don Buser; Assistant Operator Kim Derr. 

 

Approval of Minutes:  Minutes of the November 10, 2020 meeting were approved unanimously 

(moved Williams, seconded Mappus). 

 

Operations and Maintenance Report: Mr. Buser presented his report, which is attached. 

 

Finance Report - Mr. Tye presented the quarterly report, interim report from auditing firm 

Nigro & Nigro (Principal Paul Kaymark), Special Districts financial transaction report to state 

controller (prepared by Nigro & Nigro), and the delinquent payment report. The delinquent 

payment total in mid-January was larger than normal at $2,800.00.  After delinquent collection 

procedures, $850.00 remained on the delinquent rolls.  The balance in the bank stands at 

$711,982, including an O & M total of $278,012 and Capital Funds of $433,970.   

 

USDA Grant Update:  Mr. Tye reported that he continues to work with USDA, supplying them 

with updated financials and estimates of necessary infrastructure upgrades outside the scope of 

the grant project to try to maximize the amount of grant funding compared to loan amount. Mr. 

Tye continues to be optimistic about the likelihood of substantial grant money as a result of the 

37-month application process. 

 

OVGA Update:  The OVGA (Owens Valley Groundwater Authority) update was provided by 

Chairman Elias, the ICWCSD representative on the OVGA board of directors. He reported that 

OVGA membership continues to decline.  Five of the original thirteen members are represented: 

Inyo County, Mono County, City of Bishop, ICWCSD and Big Pine CSD.  Mr. Elias 

summarized the work of the OVGA.  He then presented a series of maps depicting the Owens 

Valley Groundwater Basin and pointed out the portions of the basin in the adjudicated areas 

under control of DWP (>50%). There was a discussion of the problems this poses to the OVGA 

and the successful development of the Groundwater Sustainability Plan.  

 

2020 Pumping Totals:  Mr. Tye presented the 2020 pumping totals and compared them with 

those of 2019. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:06 p.m. 

Minutes submitted by District Manager Terry Tye, prepared by Stephanie Sheltz. 
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